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Town of Fulton 

Memo 
To: Fulton Town Council 

From: Mayor Kelli Cole 

Date: 9/12/2023 

Re: Police Chief position 

As per approval by Council on August 16, 2023, a hiring committee was formed, and the police chief 
position was advertised in the appropriate locations.  Eight (8) applications were received and reviewed 
by the committee.  Five (5) of the applicants were not willing to relocate and three (3) did not meet the 
criteria. 
 
At this time, the committee recommends that the current interim police chief, Ty Gerstenberger be hired 
as the police chief for the Town of Fulton.  Officer Gerstenberger is an experienced law enforcement 
professional who has served in various roles in the police department.  He has a proven track record of 
success and has the necessary skills and qualifications to lead the department.  He is also well 
respected in the community and has a strong commitment to public safety. 
 
The committee believes that Officer Gerstenberger is the best choice for the position of police chief and 
will be able to provide the leadership and guidance that our police departments need.  He is a strong 
leader who will be able to ensure that the department is operative efficiently and effectively. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Kelli Cole, Mayor 
Town of Fulton 


